
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meetinq 2022

The 2022 Annual Parish Meeting took place in the Village Hall on

Thursday 3'd March 2022.

Madhvi Saini, Chair of the Parish Council, opened the meeting at
7.09pm.

Present: eight parishioners (including all four members of the Parish

Council) and the Parish Clerk.

1. Minutes of the lastAnnual Parish Meetinq

The minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting were taken as read and

approved.

2. Annual report of the Parish Council

Madhvi Saini had prepared an annual report on behalf of the Parish

Council.
Everyone took part in a full discussion about the gravel extraction site.

Members of the parish council described how the Council worked with

other individuals and organisations to overturn Oxfordshire County
Council's initial decision to make Nuneham Courtenay the main source
of its future need for gravel.
Next, the parishioners discussed the new solar farm. lt was explained
that only during construction the speed limit would be extended as far as

Nineveh Farm. It was feared that there might be proposals for another

solar farm on part of the Nuneham estate.
Members of the parish council then explained the threat to the village
from the Housing lnfrastructure Fund 1 road that would enable increased

traffic to travel between the A34 at Milton and the Golden Balls
roundabout.
Parishioners complained about the recent changes to the X39/40 bus

route that used to go into Oxford past Redbridge Park and Ride and now

goes instead along IffleY Road.
Mandy Rigault offered to try to organise a meeting in the Village Hall

with the County Council. Two parishioners offered to help.

Parishioners complained about inconsistency from South Oxfordshire
District Council with respect to planning decisions'
Parishioners were advised that Akshay Morye had created an excellent
presentation regarding the peafowl petition which he had circulated to all

the party leaders.
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3.

Sheila Harris sent the Clerk the following message for the meeting:
*The Nuneham Courtenay Adult Lunch Club celebrated Christmas Lunch

during Decemb er 2021, orr first lunch since the Covid pandemic started.

We do not have a lunch in January but followed with our next lunch in

February as usual.
we are now back up and running and have 48 members. our lunches

take place on the second Thursday of each month, the next one being

on Thursday 1Oth March."

4. Annual report of the sports and Plavinq Field Association

The clerk said he had received no report from the Nuneham courtenay

Sports and Playing Field Association'

The meeting closed at 8.59Pm,
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